Minutes of the Stroke Special Interest Group Meeting
Combined Sections meeting

February 8, 2008
Nashville, TN
1.
The President of the Stroke SIG, Lara Boyd, called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.  Approximately 100 participants were present.

2.
Attendees were welcomed and officers of the SIG were introduced. The SIG membership roster was distributed.  Attendees were asked to add their names. 
3.
Lara Boyd reported that the Neurology Section website as well as the SIG websites, had been updated. All were encouraged to visit the site.  It was also announced that the section is seeking mentors and people who need to mentored.  There is a link on the website to sign up for either program.

4.
Attendees were asked to suggest ideas for future programming.  The SIG has two programming opportunities at CSM.  One is an approximately one hour presentation on a topic of interest to therapists who treat patients following stroke.  The second is a round table discussion on a topic of interest to clinicians. 
5.
Opportunities for getting involved in the section were announced including running for chair of the Stroke SIG as well as nominating committee.

6.
Lara Boyd announced that the Myelin Melter would be in Bayou A&B.  During the business meeting, a plan will be presented to expand the executive board by three members in the areas of research, education, and communication. 

7.
Susan Ryerson announced that the Section is developing a list of functional tools used to assess patients with neurological dysfunction.  Members were asked to email Susan to receive the template for the functional tools.  The template will be completed by clinicians and include information about the tool included statistical data as well as the clinicians thoughts regarding the tool.  The goal of the section is to generate a list of the most common tools that clinicians can use for assessment as well as data collection.  This will facilitate the sharing of data and outcomes as well as providing clinicians with a list of potential tools. 
8.
Our speaker, Catherine Lang, PT, PhD was introduced.  Her presentation was entitled Practice and Activity in People with Hemiparesis Post-Stroke. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Medley, PT, MS

Secretary, Stroke SIG

